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This update should be read in conjunction with the Investor Updates dated 18 July and 26 
July 2019. 

Following discussions with our taxation advisers, we wish to advise that we have 
submitted a request with the Australian Taxation Office (“ATO”) for the revocation of the 
benchmark ceiling election. Our request is in respect of the 2019 income year and 
subsequent years. 

There is no certainty the request will be granted in whole or in part, and there is also no 
certainty on the timing of any decision by the ATO.  

The next steps, if any, for the Fund will depend both on the timing and the details of any 
decision from the ATO. We will not be able to make a decision on the next steps for the 
Fund until a decision from the ATO is available. 

If you have any queries, please contact the registrar, Link Market Services Limited on 
1300 665 385. 
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